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Fall/Winter Newsletter 



 
Dear Families, 
 
Thank you to all of our students for a great first term.  It’s been wonderful to have everyone back in 
school.  As I have said since the start of the pandemic, a school just isn’t a school without children.  
We are working every day to keep our students safe by ensuring that all Covid-19 protocols are in 
place.  This includes proper hand hygiene, mask wearing, cohorting, and physical distancing.  With 
these protocols in place, we have been able to get back to some of our extra-curricular activities.  
Thank you to the ESMP staff for volunteering your time to offer sports and clubs for all students. 
 
I continue to be extremely proud of our students.  Their resiliency and flexibility to the constant 
changes is to be commended!  We look forward to meeting with you during our virtual conferences to 
celebrate your children, to discuss their progress, and to share the next steps for learning in term 2.  
These conferences will take place Thursday, December 2nd in the evening and Friday, December 3rd in 
the morning. 
 
Term two will bring some staffing changes to ESMP.  Congratulations to our vice principal Mrs. Jamie 
Evans, who has been appointed as the acting principal of Maple Leaf School!  Mrs. Evans has been an 
essential and important member of our administrative staff and ESMP community.  During the past 
two and a half years, Mrs. Evans has demonstrated her leadership, her compassion, and her genuine 
care for kids and the community.  She approaches everything she does with a positive growth 
mindset and truly sees only the best in people.  I personally, will miss her support, her partnership, 
and her incredible technology skills!  We wish Mrs. Evans all the best when she assumes her new role 
in January.  Our loss is definitely Maple Leaf School’s gain. 
 
With the departure of Mrs. Evans, I would like to welcome our new vice-principal, Mrs. Sheri Stoesz 
to our administrative team.  Mrs. Stoesz is an experienced teacher and leader who brings a wealth of 
knowledge to our school particularly in the area of literacy.  She is excited to start with us in January 
and is looking forward to getting to know our students.  Mrs. Stoesz will be visiting our school in 
December. 
 
As the 1st term comes to a close and we look forward to the winter break, I would like to thank you 
for your continued support. 
 
On behalf of all of us at École Salisbury Morse Place School, we wish you all the best now and as we 
move into the new year! 
 

Kindly, 
M. Millman 





ESMP Literacy Committee 



 
Hello Vipers, 
 
It is my pleasure to welcome our two new phys ed teachers to the gym. Ms Fey 
and Mr. Dubiel have joined the team to get your children moving and 
appreciating their healthy bodies. 
It has been a very beautiful fall. Our phys ed classes have been taking place 
outside. What a gift to enjoy the beautiful blue sky, fresh air and lots of 
movement in our schoolyard.  
 
Our school year began with our annual Terry Fox event. This was our 31st annual Terry Fox 
celebration. In the past, we had challenges amongst buddy groups but with classes being 
placed in cohort groups, that was not possible this year. Instead, we challenged the staff and 
students to help Team Evans and Team Zimarino raise the most donations. In the end, Mr. 
Zimarino’s team raised the most money with a total just over $1500.00. Mrs. Evans team was 
a close second.  I am proud to tell you that the École Salisbury Morse Place community raised 

just over $3000.00 for the Terry Fox Foundation. Thank you for all your 
generosity.  All funds raised stay right here in Manitoba to help with cancer 
research. 
 
During our phys ed classes, students have been focusing on using space 
safely while practicing throwing, catching, various transport skills, basic 
soccer skills/rules and most recently speed stacking.   
 

On November 18th and 19th our students took part in the annual Guinness Book of Records 
challenge.  We were one of thousands of schools across the world speed stacking all at the 
same time. Well done to all our competitors! 
 
As the month of November comes to an end and December begins, I look forward to 
exploring winter sports such as cross-country skiing, snowshoeing, snow soccer, broomball 
and winter golf. 
 
 
Enjoy the crisp weather. 
Madame Gagnon 





STUDENTS CAN DROP OFF POP TABS  
IN MS. MAY’S ROOM (ROOM 47)  

OR THE OFFICE.  
Thanks for all your support!  

 
Salisbury Morse Place School  

along with  
98 other schools and  

91 companies are  
saving pop tabs in order to  

donate a wheelchair!  
 
 



Counsellor’s Corner 

This year Ms. Zawadowski and Mrs. Morrison are including a message and self-
regulation tool in each newsletter.  This term’s focus is a co-regulation strategy.  Adults 
can use this strategy to help their student regulate their emotions. It is important to 
note that all emotions are okay.  It’s what we do with them that matters.  
 
Mindful Breathing- A strategy to model to students to encourage co-regulation  
 
Description: Students will pay close attention to the feeling of breathing to help them 
relax and be present in the current moment.  This strategy is used to help students 
manage their big emotions. Mindful breathing is a co-regulation strategy adults can use 
to model and practice with children that are struggling with their big emotions and 
feelings.   
  
Age Range: Kindergarten and up (The length of the time spent in practice can be 
adapted based on the age of the child)  
Supplies: Yoga mat, gym mat, towel or blanket to lay down on. (Optional)  
 

Talking Points:  
 

• Lie on your back with your legs flat on the floor and your arms beside you.  If you 
like, you can close your eyes.    

• Feel the back of your head touching the mat underneath you.  

• Feel your shoulders, your upper back, your arms, your lower back, your legs and your 
feet touching the floor.  

• Notice what it feels like to breathe in and out. There’s no right or wrong way to breathe. 
It doesn’t matter if your breathing is fast or slow, deep or shallow.   

• Pay close attention to your in-breath. Can you notice when you first breathe in?  

• Can you feel the very first moment when your in-breath changes to your out-breath?  

• Practice this for a few breaths.  

• Now, pay close attention to your out-breath. Can you notice when you first breathe out?  

• Can you feel the very first moment when your out-breath changes to your in-breath?  

• Practice this for a few breaths.  



 
Tips:  

 

• If it’s hard to focus on your breath try to silently say the words “breathe in” as you inhale 
and “breathe out” as you exhale.    

• Lying down tends to be children’s favourite meditation posture, but mindful breathing 
can also be practiced sitting or standing.     

• If it’s difficult for children to stay still while mindful breathing they can sway side to side 
slowly with control  

• Give children and teens an opportunity to talk about how they feel after practicing 
mindful breathing. It can range from a few words to a full discussion.    

• Start with a few minutes and gradually increase the time spent mindful breathing.    

• From time to time have the children and teens check to see if their bodies are holding 
any tension and remind them to use the Mindful Beathing strategy to relax.     

Counsellor’s Corner 

GRADE LEVELS   NAME   EMAIL   

                                      
K-3 and  Ms. Fraser’s 

Class 

 

Ms. C. Zawadowski   czawadowski@retsd.mb.ca   

4-8   Mrs. J. Morrison   

jmorrison@retsd.mb.ca   
Website:   

esmpmiddlemindsmatter.weebly.com   
Instagram:  @esmpmindcraft   

 

mailto:czawadowski@retsd.mb.ca
mailto:jmorrison@retsd.mb.ca


Zentangle Pumpkins created by Grade 3/4B Ms. Fraser’s class 





 

 
 THE PARENT PORTAL 

1. The Parent Portal site:  https://tyler.retsd.mb.ca/TSI_Live_360/ 
 

2. RETSD introductory videos:  http://retsd.mb.ca/Pages/Parent-Portal-Videos.aspx 
 

3. Your computer will need to have Adobe Acrobat installed to view the report card doc-
uments. This can be downloaded for free from:  https://get.adobe.com/reader/ 
 

4. Instructions for access from your mobile device: Mobile Application Instructions.pdf 

5. Password Reset 
a. The portal login screen does have a "Forgot your password" link. 
b. Users should be able to have their account reset if they have an email address on file.  
c. If the user has forgotten their password and doesn't have an email address on file, 

they will need to contact the school. 
 

6. Data Errors - If student contacts find any errors in the data (attendance, report cards, 
etc.)  please notify the school office.  

https://tyler.retsd.mb.ca/TSI_Live_360/
http://retsd.mb.ca/Pages/Parent-Portal-Videos.aspx
https://get.adobe.com/reader/
https://www.retsd.mb.ca/Documents/Parent%20Portal%20User%20Guide%20-%20Mobile%20Version%202020.pdf


On behalf of the SMP-CSA, Hello! Bonjour! 
 

My name is Ashley Fletcher, and I am your 2021-2022 CSA Chair. I would 
like to take this opportunity to introduce our board members; 

 
Marcela Popowich, Secretary 

Oluwatosin Bankole, Treasurer 
Amanda Cowan, Fundraising Coordinator 

Jonathan Mushey, Member-at-Large 
Muhammed Sanni, Member-at-Large 

Derek Vandall, Member-at-Large 
 
 

We are currently organizing various fundraising endeavours for the up-
coming year. Even though field trips and school wide events are still on 

the backburner with current pandemic restriction levels,  
there are still plenty of ways our fundraising efforts can  

support our school community! 
 
 

Our CSA meets once a month, on the third Tuesday, for approximately 1 
hour. We are currently meeting virtually. So please, come join us!  

 
It's a great opportunity to meet some new faces, see how you can help 
make a difference, all currently from the warmth and comfort of your 

home!  
 

We look forward to seeing you all there!! 

 A message from the École Salisbury Morse Place... 



 

Allergies  
 

There are several students with life threatening allergies in our school. We 
work very hard to provide a safe environment for all students.  We ask that all 
families consider the following in the interest of safety:  
 

• Contact with even a tiny amount of an allergen can cause a severe 
reaction.  

• Nuts are the most common allergen in the school (especially peanuts). 
Please do not send nuts or tree nuts in your child’s lunch  

• Check the labels on food products that are sent to school and avoid all nut 
products 

 

Thank you for helping to keep the school safe as possible for all of our 

students. 

 
 
 

 

All student absences 
must be reported to the 

school office.   
 

Messages regarding absences  
can be left at 204-668-9304  

at any time.   
 

Please state clearly your child’s first 
 and last name, grade, teacher and  

reason for absence.  

HAVE YOU MOVED?  CHANGE 
OF TELEPHONE NUMBERS?  

  
If you have moved, had a 

change to any of your 
telephone numbers (home, 

work, cell), or your 
e-mail address or if any of your 

emergency contacts’ 
information has changed, 

please let the office know.  We 
need to have current 

information on file in order to 
communicate with you if your 
child becomes ill or is injured 
during the school day.  Thank 

you for keeping us  
informed. 

 



      
     
     
 
 
 
 
     
    DECEMBER 
    2 STUDENT/PARENT CONFERENCES —EVENING  
    3 NO CLASSES– STUDENT/PARENT CONFERENCES IN THE AM 
    22 LAST DAY OF CLASSES BEFORE WINTER BREAK– EARLY DISMISSAL  2:20 PM 

     
    JANUARY  
    6 FIRST DAY OF CLASSES —DAY 4 
    18 CSA MEETING 6:30-7:30 PM 

 
    FEBRUARY  
    4 CO-ORDINATED DAY—NO CLASSES 
    15 CSA MEETING 6:30-7:30 PM 
    21 LOUIS RIEL DAY– NO CLASSES     
     
    MARCH 
    14  REPORT CARDS POSTED ON PARENT PORTAL      
    15  CSA MEETING 6:30-7:30 PM 
    17 STUDENT/PARENT CONFERENCES– EVENING 
    18 CO-ORDINATED DAY– NO CLASSES, PARENT/STUDENT CONFERENCES IN    
     THE AM, PD IN THE PM    
    25 LAST DAY OF CLASSES BEFORE SPRING  BREAK     
     
    APRIL 
    4 FIRST DAY OF CLASSES AFTER SPRING BREAK 
    15 GOOD FRIDAY– NO SCHOOL 
    19 CSA MEETING 6:30-7:30 PM 
    25 CO-ORDINATED DAY- NO CLASSES     
     
    MAY 
    17 CSA MEETING 6:30-7:30 PM 
    23     VICTORIA DAY– NO CLASSES  
 

    JUNE 
    20 NO SCHOOL– ADMIN DAY 
    30  GRADE 5 FAREWELL/LAST DAY OF CLASSES– EARLY DISMISSAL 2:20 PM 
 
 
 
 



 

SUNRISE SUNSET CHILD CARE 
(Located in the school) 

 

Here is what we offer: 
  
• Child care from 7:00 am- 9:00 am & 3:15 pm - 6:00 pm Monday 

to Friday.  
• Child care on all school in-service days from 7:00 am-5:30 pm 

• Subsidy through Manitoba Early Learning and Child Care 

• A variety of activities:  gym, outside, science, art, drama, music, 
library, building areas. 

• Fees are $8.60/day school days and $20.80 on in-service days 

  
 

Please click on the link below to be placed onto our Center’s waitlist.   
When a space becomes available, we will contact you. 

 

https://forms.gle/4XFfFzmUdpKmbanaA 

  
 

For more information or registration for a child care space please 
contact the Director - Lisa Harakal at 204-415-2866. 

or e-mail at sunrisesunsetchildcare@shaw.ca 

 
 
    

https://forms.gle/4XFfFzmUdpKmbanaA
mailto:Sunrisesunsetchildcare@shaw.ca


Dear Parents/Guardians and Families, 
 
 
As I am sure that you have noticed, the use and popularity of e-cigarettes and “vaping” 
has been increasing in Manitoba. These trends come after years of decreasing 
smoking rates across the province, particularly among youth.  
 
This trend is concerning as the use of e-cigarettes is not without risk, with evidence 
emerging around addiction potential and harmful chemicals contained in the vaping 
liquid. Therefore, as a province, we want to ensure we are being proactive and that 
tobacco use is not simply being replaced by e-cigarettes.  
 
My office has provided a reminder to all schools that the use of e-cigarettes (as with 
conventional cigarettes) in any enclosed public space, including schools, is prohibited 
under The Smoking and Vapour Products Control Act. This prohibition is important to 
ensure that smoking, be it tobacco or e-cigarettes, is not normalized or thought of as a 
risk-free activity. 
 
As e-cigarettes are a relatively new technology, we want to ensure that parents are 
also able to access clear and balanced information to be able to talk to their children. 
We know that nobody is more influential on a young person’s decisions than their 
parents and would therefore like to encourage you to explore the resources available 
from  

 

Health Canada - www.canada.ca/en/services/health/publications/healthy-
living/talking-teen-vaping-tip-sheet-parents.html 

 
Please take the time to examine this information and to share it with others. 
 
Best wishes for a successful and enjoyable school year. 
 
Kelvin Goertzen 
Minister  
Education 
 








